
      

  

 

 

An Equal Opportunity Employer M/F/V/H 

May 19, 2022 
GZA File No. 03.0033554.04-C 
 
Mr. Joseph Martella 
Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management (RIDEM) 
Office of Land Revitalization and Sustainable Materials Management 
235 Promenade Street, 3rd Floor 
Providence, Rhode Island 02908 
 
Re: Fields Point Liquefaction Project 
 Short Term Response Action Plan-Perimeter Air Quality Monitoring Demobilization 
 121 Terminal Road/642 Allens Avenue 
 Providence, Rhode Island     
 Site Remediation File No. SR-28-1152                     
  
Dear Mr. Martella: 
 
GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. (GZA), on behalf of National Grid LNG, LLC d/b/a National Grid, 
has prepared this letter to notify the Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management 
(RIDEM) Office of Land Revitalization and Sustainable Materials Management (OLRSMM) that 
National Grid will end all activities associated with the Short-Term Response Action Plan 
(STRAP) Perimeter Air Quality Monitoring (AQM) Program for the Fields Point Liquefaction 
Project (FPLP).  
 
GZA initiated the Perimeter AQM program for the FPLP project in December 2018 and 
construction of FPLP began in early January 2019.  As part of the STRAP, the AQM program 
was established to prevent/reduce the risk of exposure to contaminants in Site soils during 
the construction of the FPLP. GZA has reported the results of the Perimeter AQM program 
weekly to RIDEM since early January 2019. The FPLP project has completed installation of all 
engineered caps within the FPLP limits of work.  Removal of the soil management area within 
the laydown area is in progress and is expected to be completed by the end of May 2022. 
Therefore, the Perimeter AQM program will be decommissioned accordingly.  GZA intends to 
remove all six air monitoring stations by the end of May or middle of June 2022. 
 
 We believe the Perimeter AQM program met the intentions of the STRAP by minimizing 
exposure risks to on-site workers and the surrounding community and by providing an early 
warning of Site conditions allowing oversight personnel to proactively manage potential air 
quality issues.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Amy Willoughby at 401-258-5410 or 
Sara Haupt at sara.haupt@gza.com. 
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Very truly yours, 
 
GZA GEOENVIRONMENTAL, INC. 
  
 
  
Sara Haupt, P.E.                       Igor Runge Ph.D., P.H. 
Project Manager                       Consultant/Reviewer  
 
 
 
Margaret S. Kilpatrick, P.E.  
Associate Principal 
  
cc:  Amy Willoughby, NG LNG LLC 
 William Howard, NG LNG LLC 
 Robin Main, Hinckley Allen 
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